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March 12, 2024 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE:  

Updated Construction Plan for Morena Boulevard and Sherman Street Intersection 

The plan for construction of the Morena Conveyance South & Middle and Conveyance Bike Lanes 
Project through the Morena Boulevard and Sherman Street intersection has been revised for 
improved community circulation. 

The first weekend full closure (Feb. 29-March 4) allowed the contractor to complete almost two 
weeks’ worth of work in one weekend. However, due to the traffic impacts that resulted from the 
closure the project team has decided to cancel all future weekend full closures. 

Instead of full closures of the intersection during weekends in March, construction through the 
intersection will be done overnight only with a partial closure, from Sundays through Thursdays 
between 9 p.m. and 5 a.m.  

What to Expect:    

Crews will be working between 9 p.m. and 5 a.m. from Sunday nights through Thursday nights in 
the intersection of Morena Boulevard and Sherman Street to install two major pipelines as part of 
the City of San Diego’s Pure Water San Diego Program. There is no scheduled daytime work or 
weekend work, and the intersection will not be fully closed.  

Traffic control will be in place to ensure public safety and give crews a safe space to work, but one 
lane in each direction will remain open through the intersection with access on Napa Street, 
Sherman Street and Morena Boulevard. For your safety, please follow all posted signage. Please 
plan extra time when traveling in the area to accommodate for traffic delays, and please 
anticipate construction noise and overnight construction. Access for emergency vehicles, 
businesses, and residents will be maintained at all times. Businesses in the area remain open. 
Once work in the intersection is completed, crews will continue to work from Sunday night to 
Thursday night from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m. to install pipeline northbound on West Morena Boulevard. 

Vehicle Access:  
During working hours, 9 p.m. to 5 a.m., traffic will be maintained through the Morena Boulevard 
and Sherman Street intersection, though lanes may be reduced. During non-working hours and 
weekends, all lanes of traffic will be open through the intersection.  

Why:  
Pure Water San Diego is the City of San Diego's phased, multi-year program that will provide 
nearly half of San Diego's water supply locally by 2035. The Pure Water Program will use proven 
water purification technology to clean recycled water to produce safe, high-quality drinking 
water. The Program offers a cost-effective investment for San Diego's water needs and will 
provide a reliable, sustainable water supply. Please contact purewatersd@sandiego.gov or 833-
MOR-PWSD (833-667-7973) with questions about the City’s Pure Water Program and the Morena 
Conveyance South & Middle and Conveyance Bike Lanes project, and a team member will get 
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back to you within one business day. Thank you for your patience and understanding as we make 
progress on this important project.  

 


